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AN ACT
STRENGTHENING THE PHILIPPINE COMPREHENSIVE POLICY ON HIV AND 
AIDS PREVENTION, TREATMENT, CARE, AND SUPPORT, REPEALING FOR 
THE PURPOSE REPUBLIC ACT NO. 8504, OTHERWISE KNOWN AS ‘THE 
PHILIPPINE AIDS PREVENTION AND CONTROL ACT OF 1998’ AND 
APPROPRIATING FUNDS THEREFOR

EXPLANATORY NOTE

Republic Act 8504 or the "Philippine Aids Prevention and Control Act" was enacted in 1998. 
It seeks to promote public awareness about the causes, modes of transmission, consequences, 
and means of prevention and control of HIV/AIDS through a comprehensive nationwide 
educational and information campaign organized and conducted by the State. It is the State's 
response in order to control the spread of HIV infections among Filipinos.

15 years after its enactment, cases of HIV infections continue to increase. In fact, based on 
the records of the National Epidemiology Center of the Department of Health, in January 
2013, there were 380 new HIV positive individuals confirmed by the STD/AIDS Cooperative 
Central Laboratory (SACCL) and reported to the HIV and AIDS Registry. This was 79% 
higher compared to the same period last 2012. Another alarming data was reflected in the 
report made in June 2013 wherein a total of 388 new cases of HIV infection were discovered 
nationwide in April of this year alone.

The alarming incidence of increase in cases of HIV infection in our country raises question 
on whether or not RA 8504 has been effective in raising awareness of Filipinos with regard 
the spread of HIV/AIDS. It is therefore clear that there is a need to amend RA 8504 in order 
to strengthen the law and achieve its purpose of halting the prevalence of HIV/AIDS in the 
country.

This bill seeks to introduce the following reforms to RA 8504; a) the restructuring of the legal 
framework on HIV and AIDS; b) the delineation of roles and responsibilities of state 
institutions involved in HIV and AIDS response; c) the establishment of the National HIV 
and AIDS Plan, and; d) the strengthening of the stigma reduction mechanisms of the law.

In view of the foregoing, the immediate passage of this bill is earnestly sought.
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